MEMORANDUM

Date:
May 29, 2007

To:
All Principal Investigators

From:
Robert Chang, Vice President for Research


Priscilla Pope, Associate Vice President for Research

Re: 
NEW PROPOSAL DEADLINES 

As you are all aware, the way in which research proposals are developed and submitted to funding agencies is rapidly changing.  Federal agencies are all on a fast track for electronic submission through the Grants.Gov system.  Similarly, non-federal agencies are also developing individual electronic submission capabilities.

Over the past few months, the Division of Sponsored Research (DSR) has encountered problems when submitting proposals through electronic research administration systems over which we have no technical control or recourse.  We have missed several electronic proposal deadlines and have encountered even more near misses because proposals were submitted to DSR too close to the agency deadline and were then stopped during the validation process.

Sponsored Research must have adequate lead-time to review and submit proposals.  This is particularly critical in the case of electronic submissions, where a variety of technical difficulties may arise that delay the normal review process.  We have determined that in order to best serve you and ensure the timely submission of your grant proposal, DSR needs to receive your electronic proposals five (5) business days before the agency deadline.  The process for paper submissions will remain three (3) business days.  Moreover, additional lead-time is required for large, complex proposals, proposals with cost sharing, and/or limited submission proposals.

Although DSR will continue to make every effort to submit all proposals by their deadlines, technical problems may occur.  Thus, we cannot guarantee that electronic proposals submitted later than the deadlines specified above and in the attached guidelines will meet agency deadlines.  
Guidelines for submitting proposals electronically are available on the Office of Research website (www.research.usf.edu) with two clicks of your mouse:  (1) click on Sponsored Research on the right side of the page, and (2) click on eRA-Electronic Submission.  

We recognize that this represents a major shift from current practice and are writing to request your assistance in informing co-investigators and staff, as well as in adjusting your proposal development and submission schedule.  Thank you, in advance, for your cooperation.
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